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                                                                                                                                      (01225) 858776

                                                                                                                                   Head Teacher: Ms Karen Sykes

4th June 2020

Dear Parent/s/Carers, 
Re: New Intake Children September 2020
Firstly, we are delighted that you have accepted the place for your child at Bathford Church School and we would like to warmly welcome you to our wonderful Bathford Church School Community. As you may know, our school is part of the Bath and Wells Multi Academy Trust and together we aim to provide an outstanding education for every child, enhanced by our distinctively Christian ethos. We hope that this letter will form the beginning of what becomes a brilliant partnership over the coming 7 years of your child’s primary education.   
We now have a list of children whose parents have been offered places at our school. All admissions are organised by the Local Authority and, as the list stands at present, there will be 20 children in Reception Year 2020-21.

The Reception Class teacher is Miss Katie Fairclough, who is a wonderful and very experienced Early Years teacher.  Miss Debbie Cruise is our incredibly supportive and nurturing teaching assistant in Reception class. 
In normal times, we would have been inviting you to come for a welcome meeting in school.  However, unfortunately we are unable to do that this year due to the Covid-19 pandemic.  We would, however, like to share a video with you and your child about joining Reception.  In order for us to do that, we need your e-mail contact details, along with a contact telephone number.  We will also use this information to start your child on Tapestry, which is the easy-to-use and secure online learning journal that helps staff and parents celebrate their children’s learning journey. Please could you send your contact details to office@bathford.bwmat.org  by June 19th 2020.
Enclosed in this pack are forms and information that we normally hand out at the welcome meeting.  Several of these forms need to be completed and returned. You are welcome to drop them into the school office or bring them with you when your child starts school in September (assuming we are able to return to school as normal.) We will keep in contact with you over the next term to ensure you stay in touch with developments around schools opening.
Further useful information (if school returns as ‘normal’:) 
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· School begins for new Reception Class on Thursday, 3rd September at 9.15 am 

(mornings only to begin with). The Reception teacher and teaching assistant will  
bring the children in a little after the remainder of the school have come in on this 
first morning for Reception Class, as many parents like to take photographs. 
Please collect children from the ‘number line’ at 11.45am.

· Children will begin at the normal time of 9am from Friday, 4th September and need
to be collected at 11.45am.
· Children begin to come in for free hot school lunches (all infants receive free
school meals) from Monday, September 14th and are collected at 1:30pm from the ‘number line’. Our meals are delicious and cooked by our chefs on site.

· Full days start from Monday, September 21st from 9 am to 3:15 pm (for very young children, there is always some flexibility around this).

· Normally, the bell rings just before 9 am and the children line up, if not already in line. If it is raining heavily, please do come straight to the back door and drop your child off there.  

· Please park well away from school entrance if driving, e.g. along Mountain Wood (but not on the bend, as this obscures pedestrians trying to cross the road).

· Please let the school office know before 9 am by phone or email if your child is going to be absent.

· Please let the teacher know if somebody different to usual is collecting your child.
Again, in a normal year, Miss Fairclough would make home visits before children are in full-time (3rd –18th September), where you can share information that is important for us to know (everything from likes, dislikes, to favourite toys and interests.) We very much hope that we will be able to run these home visits in September, albeit in a socially distanced way. During the first week in September, sign up sheets will be available for you to book a home-visit slot.  If home visits are not possible due to the Covid-19 pandemic, then we will make alternative arrangements for a virtual visit or in-school meeting. 
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Finally, we would love each new Reception child, if possible, to make a 'Treasure Box' over the summer to help the teacher and class get to know your child during the first few weeks of term.  We request that, if possible, you help your child to decorate an old shoe box and place 5 items of importance to them inside (items you are happy to have in school!)  This could be a favourite toy, a book, photographs or something they have collected. We will reveal the treasure and look through each box together over the first few weeks of school.  This is a lovely way of finding out about what each child is interested in and will help the class teacher think about themes for the year.  Please bring the treasure box on Monday 7th September, the first full week. 
Please also visit our school website. There are documents in the admissions section that may be useful. Do rest assured we will endeavour to make sure that your child’s induction and years ahead at Bathford are incredibly special. Our ethos is to provide the highest possible quality education for all the children - to nurture them into being as successful as possible academically, but also to be the kindest, most thoughtful and happy individuals that they can be. 
As you may know Ms Sykes is retiring as headteacher in July and Mrs. Hayter (the current Deputy Head) will be headteacher from September 2020.  If there is anything that you would particularly like to know, please do email us at either office@bathford.bwmat.org  or karen.sykes@bathford.bwmat.org or becky.hayter@bathford.bwmat.org or call 01225 858776.

Once again, we very much look forward to getting to know you and your child over the coming months and do contact us if there is anything that you would like to know more about.

Very best wishes, 

Karen Sykes, Becky Hayter and all at Bathford Church School
Number line
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